
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Hello Year 9 
 
I hope you are all well!  
 
This week during tutor time  we are looking at moving on and preparing  for Year 10! 
Please make sure you read the PowerPoint attached to Show my Homework as it 
contains useful information to help you prepare and transition  into Year 10. As 
always thank you for sending me your completed tasks, I have loved reading y our 
thoughts about what success means to you. You will see later in the newsletter  I 
have shared some of these with you and hope you enjoy reading them as much as I 
did. We certainly have some very driven and motivated students among us and this 
will be an important attribute  to have once we return to school. 
 

Lockers  
 

As you may have read from last weeks Newsletter, from September, 
lockers are being removed from the classrooms. Lockers will only be 
available to Sixth Form students from September. This is because the 
lockers we currently have are old and damaged and they take up a lot of 
space in classrooms, space that can be used to give you a better, more 
comfortable learning environment.  
 
I know as lockdown started some of you may not have had the time to 
empty your lockers. If this applies  to you, your parents  should have 
received an InTouch message about lockers with the online form 
attached to it. I have included the link again below should you need it. 
The deadline for getting these forms returned is the Tuesday 14th 
July.  Once the form is returned, the premises team will action the 
request and arrange a time for collection.  
 
If you have left something in a locker can you fill in the form on this 
link  with your details.  
 
 
  

Beddington Farmlands  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=SGQHVsFd602p6US3YXWOjSTcUwV7L_NKnGOBlG_lOx9UN0FLMFE2WkxEQThKSjVFSkRYM1pZM1NHTi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=SGQHVsFd602p6US3YXWOjSTcUwV7L_NKnGOBlG_lOx9UN0FLMFE2WkxEQThKSjVFSkRYM1pZM1NHTi4u
https://www.bringyourdogtoworkday.co.uk/


Tutor time  
 
I hope you all enjoyed your first tutor time catch up over Microsoft Teams, I really 
loved seeing some of your faces and hearing what you have been up to. It feels like 
such a long time ago now that we  all last saw each other, so this was a nice way to 
catch up. I have asked your tutors to run one more tutor session like t his so I 
strongly recommend you attend. Both Miss Brice and I will be joining in some so we 
can see you all as well and answer any questions you may have about returning to 
school. 
 
 
I am pleased to announce we have some more fantastic students to 
celebrate this week as our Stars of the Week! Congratulations to: 
 
Katelynn 9RD2 - For being a great assistant and reminding students to 

register in the morning!  
 
Kasey E 9RW2 ï For asking for support when needed and providing 

support to her friends when they are in need.  She 
always makes you laugh!  

 

 

Don't forget you are expected to register each and every morning by 10.00 am . If 
you have any difficulties with this you must make your tutor aware, so they can 
inform Mrs Mellish and for any login issues you need to contact the main reception 
at school on 020 8647 8294. It is your responsibility to sign in for the day like you 
would at school and failure to do this will affect your attendance.  
 
Finally, I would like to say a big thank you to  Sofia in 9RW2 for sharing her amazing 
accomplishment of hatching quail eggs during lockdown (read and see her story 
below). 
 
I wish you and your families a wonderful week , 
 
Miss Marshall 
 
 
  



Youõve Got 
Quail  

Sofia   9RW2 

 
 
To stop us all getting bored and fed up in Lockdown, 
my dad decided to buy us some quail eggs to hatch.  
 
 
He bought an incubator for the eggs and he built a 
cage in the garden for when the quails get bigger.  
 
 
We put the eggs into the incubator for 18 days. Each 
day we had to keep a check on the humidity in the 
incubator to make sure the eggs were kept at the 
right temperature to hatch .  
 
 
Between 14 and 18 days in the incubator, they 
started to hatch. This was so exciting to watch. 
Sometimes we helped them break out of their eggs 
because they didnôt have the strength. They stay in 
the incubator for another 24  hours to keep warm. 
This is where their feathers fluff up and they look 
really cute. 
 
 
We then moved them to a Chick Brooder, which is a 
place to keep them warm whilst they move around 
and feed. They will stay there for 1 or more weeks 
until they are bigger and stronger and can move to 
the cage. 
 
 
So far, we have 17 chicks. I havenôt named them all 
as I canôt tell them apart.  
 
 
It has been so interesting to watch them hatch and 
grow. Iôm so grateful to my Dad for getting these for 
us. We have had a lot of fun together looking after 
them. 
  


